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This has been a banner quarter for the Minnesota Territorial 

Pioneers with a record number of donations!  To celebrate this 

monumental event it’s only right to make it front page news! 

John Arnold donated two boxes of Genealogy Books 

Frank Auge donated $100.00 to the Wish List  

Geraldine Boland donated $25.00 for the Wish List which will be used  

for the Office Computer 

Terrence Boland donated $50.00 for the Cabin lights or beer at O’Gara’s. 

William Casebolt donated closure tabs for the MTP Newsletter 

Doris Gregerson donated $5.00 for the Herberger’s Fundraiser 

Dona Laumann donated $15.00 for the Herberger’s Fundraiser 

Vivian McGonagle donated $100.00 for the Wish List Restoration Fund 

Tony Nemo for volunteering to print the quarterly MTP Newsletter 

Mavis Palmquist donated $13.00 for Cabin lights and  

$5.00 for the Herberger’s Fundraiser 

Anne Sladky donated time and expertise in setting up our new website. 

THANK YOU to all who generously donated to the MTP! Without the 

generosity of our members, the work we do could not get done!! 

 



 

President’s Message 
 

In January 2007, MTP President Anne Hawkins resigned for personal reasons.  I was 

elected President to fulfill FY 2006.  Thank you for this opportunity. I will do my best 

for the Minnesota Territorial Pioneers. 

 There are new and exciting things going on with the organization. The Education 

Committee is getting ready to award a scholarship to a student who will be attending a 

school of higher education within the original Minnesota Territory boundaries.  They 

will be announcing the name of the recipient at the Annual Membership meeting. Look 

in the July newsletter forth coming details. 

Mary Vavrosky has been putting in a lot of time with the Portrait Project, and is 

making progress in the cataloging and identification of the portraits of our pioneer 

ancestors. If you are able to help in this endeavor, please let the MTP office know of 

your interest.  Thank you, Mary for your time and energy with this project. 

Thank you to Anne Sladky for setting up our new website. She hopes to have it 

running online in a week or so.  The website address is www.mnterritorialpioneers.org. 

Please feel free to check it out and if you have any comments, please email us at 

mnterritorialpioneers@yahoo.com 

The MTP Bylaws Committee, along with the Board of Directors has been making 

revisions to the bylaws and updating them. The changes will be presented at the 

Annual Membership Meeting for your approval. They are also included in this 

newsletter to give the members an opportunity to read them. Each member will 

receive a copy of the revised Bylaws in July. The committee and Board have put in a 

lot of time on this endeavor and I appreciate all that has been done. Thanks to 

Norma Mackey and her committee for their time in putting this together.  

The MTP now has a new computer; this will help us move along with future endeavors.  

I hope to see you at the Annual Membership Meeting on May12th. 

Richard MacNabb, President 



Secretary’s Report 
The members have stepped forward and supported their organization with a .  
Please see the Donation Section of this newsletter.  Just a reminder, if you have family 
members that you would like considered for membership this year, we need to have 
their applications, paperwork and registration fee in as soon as possible.     
 
I am excited; this year has gone so fast.  As usual, we have had some trials and 
tribulations but it is exciting to see the MTP move forward.  We met with the 
Minnesota Genealogy Society to see if sharing a building would be feasible.  It is not at 
this time but the prospects were worth looking into.  We face the same problems as a 
lot of other historical societies, a lot of hopes and dreams but no money.  They are 
looking for a new building and we need more space ….  perhaps in the future.  We will 
keep saving and looking.  Of course, we are always taking any donations towards our 
Building Fund.   
 
We are getting ready to welcome new members to the Pioneers at the 2007 Annual 
Meeting.  It is always great to welcome new members.  I hope that everyone can 
make it there.  It promises to be a great time and Catherine has a wonderful speaker 
lined up.   
 
I am in the process of revising the MTP application and hope to have the new one 
ready for the Annual Meeting.  We are trying to simplify it and allow room for more 
then one territorial ancestor.  The MTP also purchased a new business computer.  This 
will allow more then one person to be working in the office at a time.  When we 
ordered this computer, we had in mind being able to put the digitized portraits on it 
along with the member database.  I will be updating the MTP brochure in time for the 
Fair.  We are also trying to budget for a new color copier.  The one that Bev Gold 
donated lived a good life but has gone on to a better place. We need one that will be 
able to copy the newsletter for us; this one will have to handle about 2000-3000 
copies 4 times a year!  This is exciting as we prepare and plan for the future.   
 
A quick reminder, 2007 dues should be paid by May 1, 2007.  They have 
remained at $24.00 for the year.  If you have an (A) by your last name PLUS 
an asterisk you do owe for 2007.  If you have 2 asterisks, you owe for 2006 
& 2007 which totals $48.00.  If you have an (A) that indicates that you are 
an Annual Member and subject to dues of $24.00 a year.  If you only have 
an (A) that means that you have paid and do not owe anything until 2008.   
Thank you to everyone who has already paid.      
 
Thank you to all the members for making this year so great.  

                                                                                 Mary Casebolt, Secretary 
 



 

Warren Nelson named Minnesotan of the Year  

 
The 2007 Minnesotan of the Year for the Minnesota Territorial Pioneers is Warren 
Nelson, a Songwriter, Musician, Historian, Radio Host and a Tent-show “man of the 
cloth.”   
Warren is a native of Fairmont, Minnesota.  Warren, with creative partner Betty Ferris 
has led a team of talented musicians, actors, researchers and technicians in the 
creation of numerous large-scale historical musicals since the 1970’s.  These “House 
Shows” are at the center pole of the summer shows of Big Top Chautauqua in 
Bayfield, Wisconsin.  Nelson was commissioned by the United States Forest Service for 
their 2005 Centennial year and performed the show Centennial Green at the Jefferson 
Theater in Washington, DC. 
In 1998, he led the creation of the 30th Star, Wisconsin’s Sesquicentennial musical, 
which toured the Badger State.  He is currently on tour with the Chautauqua troupe 
with “Old Minnesota: Song of the North Star” written for Minnesota’s 150th birthday 
coming in 2008.  You can learn more about Warren Nelson at www.warrennelson.com  
The Minnesotan of the Year award was created in 1982 and is presented at the Annual 
Meeting in May of the Minnesota Territorial Pioneers.  The award recognizes someone 
who was either born in Minnesota or is a current resident of the state for an 
outstanding contribution to the arts. 
 
______________________________________________________________________ 
 

Important Message regarding 
calls to the MTP office! 

 
We are installing a dial-up internet service (U.S. Family) on the MTP computer (compliments of 

Elaine Dalager who has generously agreed to donate the cost of this service for Six (6) Months). 

 Anyone that knows anything about dial-up internet connections, knows that if you are on line no one can 

reach you by telephone, therefore we have subscribed to a FREE answering service called PrivatePhone 

and is provided by NetZero. 

  If you are trying to reach the MTP office and get a busy signal, simply dial (651) 400 1149 and 

leave a message with all of your pertinent information and someone will return your call as soon as 

possible. This information will come up on the MTP computer while the person using it is logged on. 

Please remember to try the office number first (651) 379 1849. 

  If you're interested in your own PrivatePhone number log on to www.privatephone.com, it's quite a 

convenient service and best of all, it's FREE.  



MTP BYLAW REVISIONS 
 

The Bylaw Committee this winter looked at the MTP Bylaws. In accordance with changes that have 
occurred in the last few years it was decided to make some revisions to bring them up to date. The 
General Membership will vote on these changes at the Annual Membership Meeting to be held on May 12, 
2007.  
 
In most cases the revisions were changes in the form of address used. The wording was changes from 
his/her to the position held and have not been included in the Newsletter. 
 
Three major changes that were passed by the Board are presented for the General membership to read. 
These changes will be voted on at the Annual Membership Meeting to be held May 12, 2007 at the Fort 
Snelling Officers Club. 

  
ARTICLE I: Membership. 
Section 1.01 Selection of Members.  
(Originally stated) Upon approval by the General Membership all application fee(s) will be required 
at that time. 
(Changed to) Upon approval by the General Membership all applicable dues will be required at that 
time. 
Section 1.04 Annual Membership Meeting. 
(Originally stated) The annual membership meeting shall be held on the Saturday which is most 
closely approximates the 11th day of May in each year… 
(Change to) The annual membership meeting shall be held on the at Saturday in May each year… 
Section 1.08 Notice of Meetings.  
(Originally stated)These shall be mailed to each member, whether entitled to vote or no, at his 
address as shown as shown on the records of the corporation, a notice setting forth the time and 
place of each annual meeting and each special meeting, which notice shall be mailed at least five (5), 
but no more than thirty (30) days prior thereto. 
(Change to) These shall be mailed to each member, whether entitled to vote or not, at the members 
address as shown as shown on the records of the corporation, a notice setting forth the time and 
place of each annual meeting and each special meeting, which notice shall be mailed at least five (5), 
but no more than forty-five (45) days prior thereto. 

 
ARTICLE II: Directors 
Section 2.05 Notice of Meeting. 
(Originally stated) Notice of each special meeting of the Board of Directors shall be given by the 
Secretary at least two days (2) notice thereof to each Director, by mail, telephone, telegram, or in 
person. 
(Change to) Notice of each special meeting of the Board of Directors shall be given by the Secretary 
at least two days (2) notice thereof to each Director, by mail, telephone, email, or in person. 

 
ARTICE III: Officers 
Section 3.01 Number 
(Originally stated) No person shall hold two offices at the same time. 
(Change to) No person shall hold two elected offices at the same time 
 
 
Section 3.02 Elections, Term of Office and Qualifications. 



(Originally stated) The officers shall hold office until the next annual meeting of the directors or until; 
their successors are elected and qualify. 
(Change to) The officers shall hold office until the next annual meeting of the directors or until; their 
successors are elected and qualify as per the Newly Revised Robert’s Rules of Order. 
Section 3.08   Corporation Clerk 
(Originally stated) The President or Secretary at his discretion will sign the first page of any official 
document and this signature will be impressed with the corporate seal. 
 (Change to) The President or Secretary at their discretion will sign the each page of any official 
document and this signature and date will be impressed with the corporate seal. Future documents 
may be stored on electronic media. 

ARTICLE IV: Seal, Books and Records, Audit ,Fiscal Year. 
e. General Operation Fund 
(Originally stated) This fund will consist of all fees, membership dues not designated for the Life 
Membership Fund, all donations not specifically designated for other funds, and all profits from the 
State Fair sales operations. This fund is made up of the corporation’s checking account and its 
money market fund designated as the General Operations Reserve Fund. 
(Change to) This fund will consist of all fees, membership dues not designated for the Life 
Membership Fund, all donations not specifically designated for other funds, and all profits. This fund 
is made up of the corporation’s checking account and its Reserve Account designated as the General 
Operations Reserve Fund. 

Norma Mackey, Bylaw ChairNorma Mackey, Bylaw ChairNorma Mackey, Bylaw ChairNorma Mackey, Bylaw Chair    
 
 
 

    

NEWSLETTER REPORTNEWSLETTER REPORTNEWSLETTER REPORTNEWSLETTER REPORT    
I would like to take this time to personally than Tony Nemo for volunteering to print 
the MTP Newsletter. Without this opportunity the newsletter would cost $335.36 for 
black and white copies and $446.36 just for one page in color. These figures are for an 
eight page newsletter with 525 copies printed. As you can see this would cost the 
organization a huge sum for each newsletter. To print 4 newsletters in just black ink it 
would cost $1341.44 of out of pocket cost for the year.  
 
The Board of Directors, with input from various committees are looking into purchasing 
a color/black and white copier. Cost of the copier itself is a consideration, but most 
importantly is the copy capacity of the black and color copier toners. The printing 
capabilities of the toner cartridge are paramount as the costs will decrease if 
replacements are not necessary on a frequent basis. 
 
Thank you to Bev Gold, who donated the copier that is now in the MTP office. The 
copier, I’m sad to say, after valiant service has printed its last copy.  
 
I hope that you have enjoyed the newsletters this year. I have thoroughly enjoyed the 
opportunity that was given me this past year and look forward to the 2007 year.  
 

Norma Mackey, Newsletter EditorNorma Mackey, Newsletter EditorNorma Mackey, Newsletter EditorNorma Mackey, Newsletter Editor    



You are cordially invited to join the 

Minnesota Territorial Pioneers, Inc. 

At the  

2007 Annual Meeting and Spring Luncheon 

Saturday, May 12, 2007 

Fort Snelling Officers Club, Post Road & Highway 5 

  St. Paul, Minnesota 
10:30 Social Hour 
11:00 Annual Membership Meeting 
12:00 Luncheon 
1:00    Speaker:  Anthony Runkel, PhD., chief geologist at the MN 
Geological Survey (U of MN) Topic:  The geology of MN; over 3 billion 
years of geologic events that formed the rocks  and shaped the landscape 
we see today.  

Door Prizes 
       Reservations are due by May 1, 2007   Price:  $22.50 per person 
Menu: 
 Sliced Roast Beef:  Caesar salad, garlic mashed potatoes & grilled 

vegetable 
 Marinated chicken breast: Caesar salad, garlic mashed potatoes & 

grilled vegetable 
 Bowtie Pasta with vegetables & sun dried tomato sauce – Tossed salad  
 Baked Cod - Spinach salad (w/mushroom & bacon dressing), new 

potatoes, green beans 
All entries include rolls, butter, coffee or tea.  Dessert will be a cake 
to celebrate the 110 year anniversary of the founding of the Minnesota 
Territorial Pioneers, Inc. 
 
Handicap Accessible                 
Non-Refundable 
Please consider bringing a non-perishable food item for the food shelves 

7777777777777777777777777777777 
Reservations are due by May 1, 2007 

 
Name: ____________________________________   

Selection________________________ 

Name: ____________________________________   

Selection________________________ 

Name: ____________________________________   

Selection________________________ 

Name: ____________________________________   

Selection________________________ 

Amount Due: $______________________ Phone 
#:_________________________________               (Non-refundable) 
 
Make checks payable to:  Minnesota Territorial Pioneers 
Mail to:    176 Snelling Ave N.  #328 
     St. Paul, MN  55104  
If you have questions, please call Catherine Harrison – 
763-444-0495 



  

From St Paul: 
 
Get onto W 7th ST/ Fort Rd/MN-5.  Continue to follow 
MN-5 W. 2.3 miles (it is as if you are going to the airport) 
Take the POST RD exit 0.1 miles 
Turn LEFT onto Post Road (go back across the freeway). Go 
past entrance back onto MN-5.  IT will be a left hand turn as 
you go down towards Ft Snelling State Park.  You will see a 
sign that says Officer’s Club; you can only turn left and just 
follow the road until you see a beige/brown brick building.  
Turn right into the parking lot. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
From Minneapolis: 
I-494 E / MN-5 E 
Merge onto MN-5 E. toward Main 
Terminal/St Paul via 7th Ave 
Take the POST RD exit. 
Turn right onto Post Road and then quickly 
turn left.  Follow road about 1 block until you 
see the sign that says “Officer’s Club.” You can 
only turn left and just follow the road until you 
see a beige/brown brick building.  Turn right 
into the parking lot. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

Minnesota Territorial Pioneers 
 

Annual Membership Meeting 

Fort Snelling Officer’s Club 

Saturday, May 12, 2007 
 

May 6, 2006 Annual Membership Meeting Minutes 
 

Motion #2007-2 AMM 
 
Call to Order by 2nd Vice President William Casebolt at 11:40 
Pledge of Allegiance - Anne Hawkins 
Mission Statement - Elaine Dalager 
Invocation by Rev. Thomas G. Phillips, MTP Chaplain 
Necrology Rev. Thomas G. Phillips (see Program) 
Roll Call — see Roll Call Book 
 
Motion #2004-1 AMM 
May 6, 2006 Agenda 
Change: Add “State Fair” under New Business 
 Motion by: Mary Caesbolt, Secretary   Second by : May Vavrosky   Motion carried with change. 
 

Motion #2004-2 AMM 
Minutes of May 7, 2005 
Motion by: Mary Casebolt, Secretary Second by: Grace Rice  Motion carried without change. 

 
 
President’s Report - G. Michael Eigenbrodt (read by 2nd VP William Casebolt) 
Thank you the opportunity to serve as your President, It has been an honor to work with you. I will 
not be returning as President but I wish the best for the organization. We have so many things still to accomplish, 
so please come and join us. 
 
Secretary’s Report - Mary Casebolt 
It has been a great year! Today, we are gathering to vote for new members, remember the members who have 
passed away and their families and to elect a new Board of Directors. I am always mentioning in my reports that I 
have been doing filing, sorting and more filing. This is all in 
preparation of reorganizing 100+ years of paperwork. Ultimately, our goal will be to sort this information and 
possibly publish it. I want to thank each of the board members who have spent 
time working for you. This next year holds much of the same work which may sound boring and trivial but in the 
end, It all adds up. It is a little step closer to achieving our goal of publishing our past I want to add that you may 
pay your dues at this meeting and also just a reminder that not only you can be a member but also your family 
members can apply to join. 
 
Treasurer’s Report — Ray Anfang 
We are showing a profit this year of $2839.51. Please see the Statement of Assets. On the back 
side of this is the FY 2005 Annual Financial Report. There is also a Proposed Budget & Disbursements for you to 
see. 
 
Motion #2005-3 AMM 
I move that the general membership accept the MTP End of Fiscal Year 2005 Report for audit. 
Motion by: RayAnfang, Treasurer Second by: W. Thomas Jefferson   Motion carried 



  

Curator — Richard MacNabb 
We have started setting up at the State Fair. I am planning on “retiring” some items and will be 
putting out some of the newer donations. I have been trying to contact Carver County and Dakota 
County Historical Societies regarding perhaps putting a “traveling” display in their buildings. 
 
Goodwill Ambassador — Katherine Mytty 
I send out cards, i.e. birthday, sympathy, get well etc. Please let us know if there is a member that you would like 
a card sent to. You can let us know through a phone call or email. 
 
Member Retention — Patricia Kelley 
I have been trying to contact members who have not paid their dues yet. Think of the dues as a donation toward 
the MTP. Per our by-laws, members who have not paid within 6 months after May 
1st may be dropped from the rolls. Please check your records. 
 
Historian — Mark Green 
I mainly concentrate on the history of the organization itself. MHS has our early records and I am trying to get 
those. I am also trying to get lists together of our past presidents, honorees etc. If any of you have any information 
on the early organization, please consider sending it into us at the office. Come to the MTP office and read some 
of our history. 
 
Portrait Project Committee - Mary Vavrosky 
We currently are at a dead halt. We have lost our digitizer and are looking for another person to do this job. I have 
been In contact with the preservationist at the Minnesota Historical Society regarding some of the repairs needed 
for the portraits. Some of the glass is broken and frames need repair. We are checking with them to learn how to 
do the repairs correctly and to get references of people who are qualified to do this task. The portraits are 
gorgeous, frames are unbelievable. 
 
Scholarship — Richard Sandeen (given by Mary Casebolt) 
We expect that we will have enough money in the Scholarship Fund to be able to award a 
Scholarship in the coming year. Richard will be contacting only the St. Paul, MN public schools. 
This is because this is our first. time and we do not want to be inundated with more then we can handle. We will 
announce this in the newsletter. 
 
Social Committee — Anne Hawkins 
I hope that everyone is having a good time. I do the planning for the Annual Meeting and Holiday Party. In place 
of paying a room charge here, the MTP decided to pay 3 months membership here for board member William 
Casebolt. This is a cost of $18.00. If everyone enjoys It here, we would like to continue to hold the Annual 
Meeting here in the future. 
 
State Fair Committee — Mary Casebolt 
The dates of this upcoming Fair are August 24th through Labor Day September 4th, Please consider volunteering 
there. We also have times for pre-Fair clean-up/set-up and afterwards for take down and packing away the items. 
It is always great to see familiar faces but nice to see new ones. 
 

Old Business - None 
 

New Business 
State Fair — Glenda Meixell said that she also belongs to the DAR and asked if it would be possible 



  

for us to “partner” with them. She would like to see if they could have a table at the Log Cabin during the Fair. 
Roberta Evening wanted to know what this would entail. Would they be required to volunteer at the Cabin? 
Would this be a state or local chapter of the DAR? Mary C. said that this could certainly be a possibility. She 
would not require them to work Inside the cabin but If they wanted that would be nice but we would fill with our 
own members first. We could supply a small canopy out front of the cabin but they would be responsible for 
their own paperwork and admission tickets. Glenda should call Mary C. to set this up. 
 

MOTIONS 
 
Motion #2004-4 AMM 
Motion to Approve New Members - see motion 
Motion by: Ray Anfang, Chair, Nominating Committee  Second by: Kay Harsila & Patricia Kelley   Motion carried. 

 
Motion #2004-5 AMM 
Motion to Approve Additional New Members - see motion 
Motion by: Ray Anfang, Chair, Nominating Committee Second by: W. Thomas Jefferson  Motion carried 

 
Motion #2004-6 AMM 
Motion for Election of New Board of Directors - see motion 
Change: addition of two names, Glenda Meixell and John Cariveau 
Motion by: Anne Hawkins   Second by: Grace Rice           Motion carried with change 
 
Motion #2004-6 AMM 
I move that the Nominating Committee be dissolved. 
Motion by: Anne Hawkins Second by: Grace Rice Motion carried 
 

Good and Welfare 
1. Grace Rice asked where else we are looking to display our artifacts. She mentioned Northfield and also 
Dakota Fairgrounds where they have a village. Richard MacNabb said that he has messages into the Dakota 
County Historical Society but has not yet heard back from them. 
2. Pioneer of the Year — This is presented to Ilyne Nesheim 
Ilyne has been active in the MTP for many, many years, she has volunteered at the State Fair, often in 
costume. She has represented us in all facets of her life; she has encouraged family members to join. She has 
been on the Board of Directors for many years alongside her daughter, Katherine Mytty. She has served on 
numerous committees. It is our honor to present her with this award. 
3. Minnesotan of the Year - this is presented to Harold N. Cropp, Actor, Director and 
Executive Director of the Commonweal Theater In Lanesboro MN. He has been associated 
with the Commonweal Theater since 1992. The Commonweal is the only theatre company in 
North America with an annual commitment to producing the works of Norwegian playwright 
Henrik Ibsen. 
 
Motion #2004-6 AMM 
Motion to Adjourn at 12:36 PM. 
Motion by: Ilyne Nesheim 
 
Motion By: Mary Casebolt 
 
Motion Seconded By:_______ 
Approved: Yes        No 
 
Changes: 
 
 
May 12, 2007



  

 
 

Wagon Trails #1 by Mark S. Green Historian/Curator 

 
As Historian I have access to all the primary history of the MTP and hope in the coming 
issues to share some of the stories, announcements, speeches and newspaper articles 
that reflect our progress. Unless otherwise stated all of these will be from handwritten 
letters or old written or typed records that are the only copy that we know exists. 
 
March is “Women’s History Month”, so notice the reference to the progress of women’s 
rights and situation in our own MTP history. This is an invitation to join MTP as it was 
sent out in December of 1898: 
  

Presuming that you were a resident of Minnesota prior to the admission of the state into the Union, 
May 11, 1858, and would like to become a member of the Territorial Pioneers’ Association, I take 
the liberty to enclose a blank to fill out and return to me with the membership fee of one dollar, on 
receipt of which a certificate of membership, badge and button will be forwarded to you, and your 
name placed on the roll of members. 
Women now living, who were residents of Minnesota prior to May 11,1858, and wives of members, 
without regard to date of their arrival in Minnesota, are declared honorary members and will be 
given certificate of membership, badge and button upon payment of the fee. In space for remarks, 
a man’s business and official position should be mentioned, giving dates, something like the 
following: Have been Farmer, Manufacturer, Mechanic, Governor, Judge of the supreme, District or 
Probate Court, Member of Congress or Legislature, Lawyer, Post-Master, Army, Navy, County, 
City or Town office, as the case may be, when and to whom married: if a veteran, give company, 
regiment, date of enlistment and muster out. Widows could mention important events of their 
husband’s lives, date of death,&c, as well as interesting events of their own lives. 
Dates should be as nearly correct as possible, as the records are to be deposited with the State 
Historical Society. The wife’s name should appear in the same column as the husband’s. 
 
Respectfully yours, 
M.J. O’Connor, Secretary 1898. 
 

Well, we’ve come along way. Women are no loner “honorary”, but our invaluable partners and leaders in 
the MTP, and they have been for many years. Applications maybe a bit different, but are necessary and 
informational as we need to trace our history. If you have any primary history (old letters and notices) 
about MTP or MTP members send it to us to share in the future 
___________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 



  

PORTRAIT COMMITTEE 

The Portrait Committee is up and at ‘em. We have an experienced photographer. Now 

we need muscle and someone with computer savvy and time to help us. We are also 

looking for people who are willing to research the Pioneers whose portraits we have, 

starting with their application and expanding with birth and death records, newspaper 

articles, land purchases, etc. Family members are especially encouraged to flesh out 

their ancestors stories. We are proud of these hardy and adventuresome people and 

want the Minnesota Territory residents to meet them. 

Mary Vavrsoky 
Portrait Chair 

 

MTP BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND MEETING SCHEDULE 

Regular Directors Meeting     Annual Board of Directors Meeting 
April 21, 2007        May 19, 2007 
10:00am        10:00am 
Associated Bank - Liberty Office      Associated Bank - Liberty Office  
   

Annual Membership Meeting & Luncheon 
May 12, 2007 
10:30am 
Fort Snelling Officers Club 

 
 
President: Richard MacNabb                             Seraphine Brynes       
1st Vice President- Richard Sandeen               William Casebolt 
2nd Vice President- Kay Harsila                       Mark Green 
            Catherine Harrison 
Secretary- Mary Casebolt                                Ruth MacNabb 
Treasurer- Elaine Dalager                               Glenda Meixell   
Asst. Secretary- Norma Mackey                      Thomas Phillips 
Curator- Richard MacNabb                               Mary Vavrosky 
 
Meetings are held at the Associated Bank Building, Room 103, on the main 
floor. This room is off the main hallway of the atrium, before your enter the 
bank. 176 N Snelling Ave, St. Paul, MN 55104. 



  

Minnesota Territorial Pioneers, Inc.       
Suite 328         
176 Snelling Ave N                       
St Paul MN  55104             
               
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

The MTP needs a copier.  We are looking for an office copier that will be able to 
handle the printing of the newsletter and any other printing that we need to do.  Our 
previous copier lived a good life and now has been laid to rest.  We sat down and did 
some figuring and came up with our needs.  Any copier that we would get has to be 
able to print around 13,000 to 15,000 pages every 3 months or about 5000 per month.  
These types of copiers run anywhere from $2500.00 to $13, 000!  We would like a 
color one, so that we could spruce up the newsletter a little bit, but we all have our 
dreams.  Tony Nemo, member, has been kind enough to copy our newsletter for the 
past couple of times.  Without his generosity, the MTP's expenses would sky rocket.    
Any monies that you would like to donate would be appreciated towards this item.  We 
also are in need of an electric stapler.  As we enter our "golden years" the wrists are 
not what they used to be.  The cost of this is around $30.00 to $50.00.  I know that 
everyone that staples our newsletters would be extremely grateful.  Thank you.  

Norma & Mary,Norma & Mary,Norma & Mary,Norma & Mary,    Your Secretaries Your Secretaries Your Secretaries Your Secretaries  

Non-Profit 
Organization  

U.S. Postage PAID  

Are your annual 
dues paid? 


